
MEMO 
 
August 15, 2021 
 
TO: ISAP Membership 
 
FROM:  ISAP Board of Directors 
 
RE:  Notification:  ISAP Bylaws Change Vote on October 2, 2021 
 
ISAP Board of Directors has approved recommending to the membership a bylaws change to 
remove the requirement to provide complimentary annual meeting registration to Past 
Presidents.  This proposed change will be presented to the membership for approval by vote at 
the ISAP Annual Business Meeting, which will be held on October 2, 2021 during the ISAP 
Annual Meeting. 
 
Requiring the complimentary registration has begun to significantly impact the annual meeting 
budget. ISAP does attempt to keep the registration fee, and the annual meeting expenses, as 
low as possible to encourage attendance. 
 
The Board of Directors has the authority to approve the fee schedule for the annual meeting and 
can make the addition of complimentary Past President registration at any time without it being 
a part of the bylaws. 
 
Comments on this change can be provided to the ISAP Board of Directors at 
info@isaponline.org. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
ARTICLE III - MEMBERSHIP 
 
Section 3.2 CLASSES OF MEMBERSHIP 
 

I. Past President –Past Presidents of ISAP shall remain as Active members of the 
Society for the time that they continue to pay membership dues, have become Lifetime 
members, or have transitioned to Emeritus status.  By the action of the Board of 
Directors, Active or Emeritus Past Presidents shall not be required to pay the 
registration fee for the annual meeting. 

 
 


